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Presidentôs Letter  

While paying this yearôs second real estate tax installment is now just a painful memory, and next 
yearôs tax bills seem a long way off, we are in the midst of the season when the important decisions 
about our real estate taxes are being made. Sadly, most homeowners just arenôt paying attention. 

While everyone gets excited when the bills show up in late April, the basis of next yearôs taxes is being 
established now as governmental units prepare the budgets that could drive a tax levy increase. 
School districts, county boards, municipalities, townships and more are all in the midst of developing 
the spending plans that translate into line items on property tax bills. Naperville will be starting budget 
workshops later this month and some entities were working on their plans over the summer. The 
Illinois Property Tax Extension Limitation Law will limit levy increases (on existing construction) to 
0.7% over last yearôs total request. With the possibility of reductions always welcome, the question 
remains as to whether this increase cap should be considered an annual governmental entitlement or 
simply a limit on any possible increases. Check your tax bill to see who is spending your money, go to 
their website, find Board meetings focused on budgets, and get educated and involved! 

Speaking of taxes, the third highest line item on my tax bill is College of DuPage. Their new president, 
Dr. Ann Rondeau will be at the Confederationôs meeting on Saturday morning, October 15th at 8 AM in 
meeting room B of the Naperville Municipal Center. With all of the negative news associated with 
C.O.D. over the last year or so, it will be very interesting to hear how the new administration is working 
to right the ship. More details on the meeting will be at www.napervillehomeowners.com. Hope to see 
you there! 

On a personal note, you may have heard I pulled a petition packet to become a candidate for 
Naperville City Council in 2017. Regardless of whether I run or am fortunate to be elected, I intend to 
finish my term of office as NAHC President and complete my commitment to the Confederation. aThis 
is the last time I will discuss my potential candidacy on these pages. 

bob 

Bob Fischer 
President, Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation 
naperahc@gmail.com   

mailto:rafischer1@aol.com
http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/
mailto:naperahc@gmail.com
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Confederation to Hear from College of DuPageôs President 
Your next regularly scheduled NAHC Monthly meeting will be Saturday morning, October 15th 
at 8 AM in meeting room B of the Naperville Municipal Center, 40 S. Eagle Street. This monthôs 
featured speaker will be Dr. Ann Rondeau, the new President of the College of DuPage. 

Coffee and networking, beginning at 8 AM, for our meeting will be 
sponsored by Baum Property Management. Since 1984, Baum Property 
Management has provided the highest quality property management 
services available. Baum prides itself on remaining a relatively 'small 
company' by industry standards. Proper attention to clients cannot be 
given if the staff is 'over whelmed' with work. Accordingly, Baum Property Management maintains a 
very low client to property manager ratio to make sure you do not get 'lost' in their company. Because 
it is a local company, Baum maintains knowledgeable relationships with local authorities and 
contractors in its immediate service area. This often translates to cost savings for client associations. 

Currently managing over 16,000 doors in nearly 100 associations, Baum is proud to see to it that each 
and every Association receives personalized service from an Illinois licensed Property Manager who is 
consistently involved in continuing education in order to provide the best and most current professional 
service. Baum currently has an A+ rating at the Better Business Bureau and is the only Aurora area 
Accredited Association Management Company, designated by Community Association Institute (CAI). 
With 'in house' accounting overseeing all accounting functions, Baum provides financial statements on 
one of the industry's leading software packages for common interest communities. 

Baum believes in hands on management.  Residents do not call in to a call center.  Customer service 
personnel answering calls live often help homeowners with a variety of issues immediately.  If they are 
unable to assist a resident, they will connect them with the proper person to assist with their needs. 

For more information about Baum Property Management or to request a management proposal, 
contact Mike Baum via email at mikeb@baumprop.com or call him at 630-270-1825.  

 

DuPage County Board District 5 Election Forum is October 3 

With Election Day on November 8th, and early voting already happening in some locations, the 
Confederation will give voters a chance to hear from the four candidates seeking the two open seats in 
DuPage Countyôs District 5 (which includes a large portion of Naperville). With both a four year and 
two year seat available, and the two incumbents (one from each party) facing off against challengers 
from their opposing  party, it should be a good time to hear what differentiates the candidates and their 
vision for County government. 

Join us on Monday, October 3 in the City Council Chambers of the Naperville Municipal Building at 7 
PM where NAHC Board Member Kathy Benson will moderate the eveningôs forum featuring 
incumbents Jim Healy and Tony Michelassi, together with their respective challengers, Regina Brent 
and Janice Anderson. Kathy will be asking Confederation questions as well as those submitted by the 
audience in the Council Chambers. 

The Forum will conclude at 8:30 and will be broadcast live on the City of Naperville Public Access 
Station WCNC (Channel 6 WOW, Channel 10 Comcast, and Channel 99 AT&T). Keep an eye on 
www.napervillehomeowners.com for schedule updates. 

NAHC forums follow a well tested and prescribed format of questions from both the Confederation and 
audience members.  Candidates will also be provided with an opportunity for both an opening and 
closing statement.  All questions will be posed by the Confederationôs Forum moderator, with each 
candidate at a given forum provided the same questions and given a specific time period for their 
answers. We are looking forward to asking the questions homeowners want answered and hearing 
more about the issues that are important to our neighborhoods. 

mailto:mikeb@baumprop.com
http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/


  

3 

The NAHC Monthly Newsletter is a tool for communicating to and within our member associations.  Please feel free to reproduce 

any newsletter content in your own Association newsletters. 

The NAHC Needs Your Support during Our 2016 
Membership Drive 
Have you or your association sent us a check?  We really need your support if we are 
to continue representing the community and providing the programs and information 
our members expect and have come to rely upon. We are sending out invoices ñon 
demandò and would appreciate your help in allowing us to keep the lights on. To get 
an invoice, email us at naperahc@gmail.com. 

Recognizing that a necessary part of any home, business, or association is managing finances, the 
Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation Board of Directors took some steps to make our 
collection of annual dues, as well as the approval and payment of our dues invoices by our members, 
a little easier for both sides of the transaction. 

To reduce the administrative 
overhead associated with dues 
collection, and to provide 
financial certainty (and a bonus) 
to our loyal members, the Board 
has agreed to establish a dues 
pre-payment option as part of 
this yearôs membership drive. 
Members can opt to buy in for 
2016 at this yearôs rates ($30 for 
association, $10 for individual 
members), or they can lock in 
their membership for three 
years, with the payment for the 
third year discounted by 50% 
($75 for associations, $25 for 
individuals).  

By taking advantage of the three 
year plan, members are able to 
lock in their membership at 
current rates, reduce the 
administrative costs of writing 
and mailing checks, and get a 
bargain rate to boot. 

In answer to some questions 
asked about the ñDues Sale: 

? Is the NAHC running low 
on money? No, we are 

financially healthy. As unpaid 
volunteers, we do look for ways 
to make our lives easier, and 
reducing the administrative 
burden of annual dues collection 
is one of these. Since a $30 
invoice costs our members as 
much to process as a $75 one, 
this is an opportunity to make 
their administration easier as 
well. 

mailto:naperahc@gmail.com


  

4 

The NAHC Monthly Newsletter is a tool for communicating to and within our member associations.  Please feel free to reproduce 

any newsletter content in your own Association newsletters. 

? Am I going to be asked to pay again next year, even though I paid for 3 years in 2016?  
No, we do keep a computerized record of dues payments and it is associated with the list 
we use for invoice preparation. 

? Whatôs the confederation going to do with the extra money collected this year? We are 
going to put it in the bank and use it for future years' expenses. We run a ñbreak evenò 
budget covering our administrative costs (insurance, website, legal and regulatory costs, 
forums, printing) and appreciate your support as we pursue our mission to make 
Naperville a great place to call home. 

Whether taking advantage of our ñdues sale,ò or just paying 2016 dues, send an email to 
naperahc@gmail.com and we will send you an invoice. Thanks for being part of the Confederation! 
We appreciate your membership and participation. 

 

NAHC Upcoming Meeting Schedule through May, 2017. 

With an eye toward providing information neighbors and neighborhoods need, the Confederation has 
set the agenda for its upcoming meetings where community members get an opportunity to have a 
cup of coffee and engage with their neighbors including community, government, and civic leaders, in 
an open and informal environment. Most meetings are the third Saturday of the month with networking 
at 8 AM and the meeting beginning at 8:30.  Each 90 minute general meeting has a theme chosen by 
our Board, along with special reports as appropriate and relevant.  Our goal is to educate and inform, 
discuss important topics, share knowledge, and learn ways to improve our neighborhoods and 
community.  Upcoming meetings will include: 

¶ November 19: Homeowners Legal Update  

¶ December 10: Commercial Development & Its Impact on Residential Property Taxes 

¶ January:   State Legislative Issues & Update 

¶ February:  Will & DuPage County Updates  

¶ March:   Substance Abuse in Our Neighborhoods 

¶ April:  City Council off the Dais  

¶ May:  Annual Meeting & Elections 

Through December, meetings will be held in Meeting Room B of the Naperville Municipal Center. 
Dates and venues for the 2017 meetings will be announced after October 3. Contact us at 
naperahc@gmail.com if you have any questions or would like further information.  

If you, your business, or organization would like to sponsor an upcoming NAHC meeting, 

opportunities are available to become a "Meeting Sponsor." 

The NAHC will provide table space for food and drink and space for the sponsors display and 
literature. In our monthly newsletter for the month of the sponsored meeting, we will include the 
Sponsor's logo and an "elevator speech" describing the sponsor's business or services. 

The Sponsor will be allotted 3 minutes to talk about their product/service/organization/company during 
the meeting introductions. The NAHC will also acknowledge and thank the sponsor in email and 
website notices for the meeting, and verbally at the meeting. Finally, a link to the sponsorôs website will 
be added to any meeting summary posted on the NAHC website. 

The sponsor will provide food and drink for 50 attendees and this may include but not be limited to:  

¶ A.M. Mtg. - pastries, fruit, juice, coffee & water 

¶ P.M. Mtg. ï desserts, cheese & crackers, coffee/pop & water 

¶ Set Up and Clean Up of the refreshment area 

¶ All paper & plastic products (cups, plates, napkins, utensils, etc.). 
Coordination will be done through the Sponsorship Chair. The Chair will verify location, date, time, 
facilities, and numbers. 

mailto:naperahc@gmail.com
mailto:naperahc@gmail.com
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Weigh in on What Time District 203ôs School Day Begins  

Recently, District 203 convened a work group to study the optimal school day. The group concluded 
that our younger students could benefit from additional instructional time each day, and our older 

students could benefit from starting school later, which is in alignment 
with recommendations from the American Academy of Pediatrics.  

Because the strength of the Naperville community is the people who live 
and work here, the District believes in the importance of listening to our 
communityôs experiences and opinions ð and giving everyone the 
opportunity to help shape the future of Naperville Community Unit 
School District 203. Accordingly, beginning Tuesday, Oct. 4, the District 
will be conducting its School Calendar and School Day Survey. 

The online survey will be open Oct. 4ï18 and all Naperville 203 
community members are invited to participate ð whether they have children in our schools or not. 
Parents, employees, and community members who have a current email address on file with the 
District will receive a personal invitation and survey link. Parents and community members can also 
take the survey at http://tiny.cc/D203SchoolDay. 

All responses are completely confidential. Naperville 203ôs independent research partner 
K12 Insight is administering the survey and compiling all results. The final reports will share only the 

overall findings, not individual comments or responses. District 203 is committed to making decisions 
that include community feedback, but thatôs only possible with strong community involvement. 

If you have any questions, please email schooldaysurvey@naperville203.org   

How Will You Deal With Leaves This Fall?  
DuPage County Stormwater Management reminds us that while Fall is a time for football, cooler days 
and changing leaves, with the fall season also comes the inevitable need for yard cleanup. 

We all live in a watershed, meaning most everything entering storm drains eventually runs into rivers 
or streams. In autumn, leaves are oftentimes blown or swept into storm drains and waterways and can 
become a source of water pollution. Once they reach waterways, leaves decompose and release 
phosphorous into the water, which can result in algae blooms and decreased oxygen for fish. 

However, pollutants are not the only problem. Leaves can also build up along curbs, gutters and storm 
drains, which blocks stormwater runoff from entering this drainage infrastructure. Should a major 
weather event occur, this can lead to localized flooding. 

Residents can help to keep excess leaves out of storm sewers and 
waterways by engaging in a number of activities. 

¶ Start a compost pile or add leaves to an existing one. While 
the organic debris is not ideal for aquatic life, composted 
leaves and other organic materials are an excellent resource 
for fertilizing your garden in the summer months. It provides 
necessary nutrients, while also reducing the need for chemical fertilizers. 

¶ Leaves can be chopped into small pieces using a mulching mower. The leaf pieces can also 
be collected and spread around flowerbeds and shrubs as mulch. 

¶ If recycling leaves in-house is not an option, residents may bring leaves to DuPage Yard 
Waste (1195 W. Washington St., West Chicago) for a fee. To transport, collect leaves in a 
secure and properly sealed paper bag to ensure they do not blow into storm sewers or 
streams. 

¶ Residents may also contact their local municipality, township, or waste hauler for information 
on leaf removal services. 

http://tiny.cc/D203SchoolDay
mailto:schooldaysurvey@naperville203.org
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While the burning of leaves is not permitted within City limits, residents can mulch and compost 
leaves, grass clips, etc. The City of Naperville offers two leaf collection options: 

1. Free bagged (no sticker required) leaf collection program - allows residents to dispose of 
leaves and yard waste weekly 

2. Bulk curbside collection - every neighborhood has three leaf disposal opportunities each 
autumn 

To participate, fill 32-gallon paper yard waste bags, clearly labeled 32-gallon trash cans or clearly 
labeled two-wheeled carts with leaves and other yard waste and place the receptacle at the curb by 6 
a.m. on your normal trash collection day. There is a 60 pound maximum per bag. (Don't forget that wet 
leaves add to the weight of the bag.). Prior to October 31, a yard waste sticker is required on each 
bag, bundle, can or cart placed out for collection. After October 31 and through December 9, 2016 no 
sticker is required. 

The City's curbside leaf collection schedule provides every neighborhood with three leaf collection 
opportunities, weather permitting, each year. To participate, residents rake leaves into the street next 
to the curb in front of their house, avoiding storm drains, at the beginning of each leaf collection cycle. 

Leaves must be raked into the street by 6 a.m. on the following dates in 2016: 

¶ October 17 

¶ October 31 

¶ November 14 (collection ends on November 23) 

Only place leaves in leaf piles. Items such as branches, twigs, lumber, rocks, Halloween decorations, 
etc., can cause the equipment to break down, which delays the collection process and increases 
costs. Snow, rain or freezing weather may significantly delay or permanently halt curbside leaf 
collection, as the same equipment that removes leaves is used to handle deicing and snowplowing. If 
snow falls or is forecast, remaining leaves should be disposed of through the City's weekly (bagged) 
yard waste collection program. 

For Naperville area Senior Citizens, The Senior Services Task Force of Naperville in collaboration 
with the Boy Scouts of the Indian Prairie and Thunderbird districts, have organized a leaf raking 
program to assist Naperville senior citizens needing help removing fallen leaves. 

The program is designed to coincide with the City of Napervilleôs bulk leaf collection which begins on 
October 17th.  There are a limited number of slots available.  For further information and appointments 
please contact the Senior Help Desk after October 10th at 630-848-3613 weekdays during the hours 
11am ï 2pm.   

 

Drunk Drivers in Naperville Will Be Arrested 
Last month we reported that the Naperville Police Departmentôs participation in 
the statewide Get Sober or Get Pulled Overò crackdown for the Labor Day 
Weekend would run through September 5 with zero tolerance for impaired driving 
and seat belt law violators, with a special emphasis on impaired driving 
enforcement.  

While the results are not necessarily something to be proud of, the crackdown 
was effective with 12 drunken driving arrests and nine seat belt citations were 
written - all of which occurred during nighttime hours. Additional citations and 
arrests included 87 speeding, 10 no insurance, 4 suspended driver's license, and 
3 drug related offenses. 

"Law enforcement officers have one of the toughest jobs in the country. Day and night, 24/7, we work 
tirelessly to protect citizens, seeing our fair share of troubling and devastating scenes," said Sgt. 
Derek Zook. "Drunk driving crashes are all too familiar.ò 

Be careful out there, practice moderation and do not hesitate to be a designated driver for someone 
over served. Help keep yourself and your neighborôs safe on our communityôs highways and byways!  
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NAHC Board Position on Proposed Changes to 
City Fair Housing Ordinance 

At its upcoming October 4th meeting, City Council will consider (by way of the 
second reading) Napervilleôs Housing Advisory Commissionôs (editorôs note: 
NAHC President and Newsletter Editor Bob Fischer is a member of this group) 
recommendation to expand the current City of Naperville Fair Housing 
Ordinance by clarifying what is considered a legal source of income and 
implementing additional protections for prospective tenants and landlords when 
Federal housing vouchers are part of a rental negotiation. City Council held the first reading of the 
proposed ordinance revisions at its July 19th meeting. 

Currently the policy of the City is that all individuals shall have an equal opportunity to purchase, own, 
lease, and occupy housing within the City without being discriminated against based on race, color, 
religion, sex, national origin, ancestry, age, marital status, familial status, physical or mental handicap 
or disability, military status, sexual orientation, or legal source of income. It is also City policy that 
members of those protected classes shall have the right to be free from discriminatory practices when 
engaging in real estate transactions. The City Fair Housing code can be found at: 
https://www2.municode.com/library/il/naperville/codes/code_of_ordinances?nodeId=TIT10PORE_CH5
FAHO.  

While Napervilleôs ordinance includes legal source of income (which, along with Military service and 
sexual orientation are not part of the current Federal law), legal source of income has never been 
defined nor is there any case law in other jurisdictions that enumerates exactly what legal income does 
and does not entail. At issue in Naperville is whether or not Federal Housing vouchers (available to 
allow several groups including veterans, low and moderate income families, the elderly, and the 
disabled afford decent, safe, and sanitary housing in the private market) should be specifically 
included, as they have been in other jurisdictions, as a legal income source and, if so, what 
protections should be included within the ordinance for landlords and tenants alike. By establishing 
vouchers as a legal source of income, landlords will be required to evaluate a voucher holding 
prospective tenant utilizing the same legal criteria used for other prospective lessees and will not be 
allowed to reject the applicant simply because of the use fo a voucher. (This basically means that a 
landlord can no longer hang up the phone when a vouccher holder makes an inquiry. While these 
instances are not documented, they were reported in testimoony heard by the Housing Advisory 
Commission in November). A finite number of vouchers is available within the marketplace and 
recipients and landlords both need to meet certain criteria to participate in the program. 

During the summer, prior to the first reading, the Board of Directors of the Confederation took a stand 
supporting these proposed changes. Led by questions from Mayor Chirico, there was discussion of 
this Board position at our September 17th General meeting (the first general membership meeting 
following the establishment of the Board position).  

Among the questions raised at the meeting was why the Confederation Board took its position without 
requesting a vote of the membership. Quite simply, the answer is that we did not have any meetings 
scheduled when the issue finally was being scheduled for consideration by Council (remembering that 
the Housing Advisory Commission initially made its recommendation in January, but the issue was not 
placed on the Council agenda until July after the Housing Advisory Commission unanimously 
reaffirmed its original position during its June meeting).  

While the Confederation Board had been discussing the issue since it was first considered by the 
Housing Advisory Commission, without knowing if or what would eventually be presented for Council 
consideration, it would have been premature to bring a stand to the membership during our normal 
Winter/Spring meeting schedule. Instead, the provision in the bylaws for establishing a Board position 
(and this was never presented as a Confederation position, but solely the opinion of the Board) was 
followed in order to get comments into the discussion prior to the first reading of the ordinance. 

https://www2.municode.com/library/il/naperville/codes/code_of_ordinances?nodeId=TIT10PORE_CH5FAHO
https://www2.municode.com/library/il/naperville/codes/code_of_ordinances?nodeId=TIT10PORE_CH5FAHO
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There were also concerns raised about required inspections prior to renting (even though no 
reasonable person would sign a lease without a walk-through of the property), negotiated market rate 
leases (again, most reasonable people do proffer counter-offers when in a lease situation), and a 
perceived loss of property rights by landlords required to consider applicants under the ñbureaucracyò 
of the Federal program.  

While these are all reasonable points of discussion, the Confederation Board looked at the issue from 
a human rights perspective, stating its opposition to ña morally if not also legally repugnant form of 
discrimination against the most vulnerable members of our societyò when voicing its unanimous 
support for the Housing Commission proposal. 

The full position of the Confederation Board can be found below. The ordinance proposal, together 
with supporting documentation, can be found in the City Council meeting agenda package. 

The Board of Directors of the Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation supports the unanimous 
recommendation of the Housing Advisory Commission to expand the definition of "legal source of income" within 
the current Naperville Fair Housing ordinance to specifically include Federal Housing Vouchers. We encourage 
the Naperville City Council to amend the current city Fair Housing ordinances as recommended. 

As an organization whose credo is "Neighbors Helping Neighbors," we see the failure to consider renting to 
voucher holders out of hand, simply because they are receiving Federal Housing Assistance, as a morally if not 
also legally repugnant form of discrimination against the most vulnerable members of our society, including 
veterans, the aged, disabled, and poor, whose goal is an improved quality of life for themselves and their family. 
Making illegal the failure to even consider renting to a voucher holder a part of our community's existing 
commitment to Fair Housing is the right course of action to eliminate the potential for the impermissible 
discrimination that our City's original Fair Housing Ordinance was designed to prohibit. 

It is our belief that the caveats included in the proposed ordinance, including the ability to rent the property to 
another bona fide applicant at any time during the negotiation, inspection or approval processes, as well as the 
recognition that landlords can terminate the rental agreement process should the health and safety inspection 
process uncover defects which the landlord, due to economic reasons, declines to correct, are sufficient to 
address many often heard arguments against renting to voucher holders. 

Further, and from a purely business perspective, we believe there is a sound economic incentive to landlords to 
deal with prospective tenants who are prescreened and checked for criminal backgrounds; who offer a 
guaranteed payment of the majority or more of the rent, on a regular date, irrespective of other factors such as 
foreclosure actions due to lease violations; and who open up the potential for property tax relief for owners that 
accept vouchers. 

 

 
NAHC Briefs ï News You Can Use!  

The Naperville Police Department continues to receive complaints from residents who have received 
telephone calls from scammers threatening arrest and/or legal action if the resident 

does not immediately provide some sort of information or payment to the caller.  

Whether the calls are from the ñIRS,ò your utility company demanding immediate 
payment, or someone pretending to be a grandchild or other loved one, many 

of these calls sound very real and prey on our innate desire to always do the 
right thing and be helpful. 

Residents are reminded to be very cautious of any caller demanding money 
or payment. While ñCaller IDò may make the call seem legitimate, ñspoofersò 

can appear to be someone they are not. Anyone receiving such calls should 
never make payment or provide the caller with any personal or banking 

information. Our editor recently received a call from a very nice lady needing to 
confirm his credit card information so his diabetes testing supplies could be shipped ï all well and 
good except he does not have diabetes nor need testing supplies 
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"These callers can sound very convincing and are sometimes quite persistent and even threatening," 
said Commander Jason Arres. "We don't want any of our residents being scared into releasing 
personal or banking information over the phone." 

Receipt of such calls can be reported to the Naperville Police Department through the Online 
Reporting System, www.naperville.il.us/policeonlinereports, or by calling the department's non-
emergency number, (630) 420-6666. 

The Naperville Police Department maintains a list of current scams to educate residents of common 
tactics used by scammers. This list can be found atwww.naperville.il.us/fraudscam. 

-0- 
The new Water Street parking deck is scheduled to be open on Oct 3rd bringing an additional 520 

parking spaces to Downtown Naperville. This will increase downtown parking decks to 4 including the 
Van Buren Parking Deck (with entrances at Van Buren and Benton Streets), the Central Parking 
Facility (with entrances at Chicago Avenue and Jefferson Street), the Municipal Parking Deck (with 
entrances at Eagle and Webster Streets) - in addition to numerous parking lots and street spaces. 

-0- 
The Indian Prairie District 204 Board of Education voted to extend Dr. Karen Sullivan's contract 

through June 30, 2020. In a statement, they said: ñAs a board, we have been pleased with the 
seamless transition and the progress seen during her first two years as Superintendent. Under her 
leadership, our students achieved a record-setting ACT score and performed significantly higher than 
state averages on newly implemented standardized tests. We applaud her continued focus on 
preparing our students for their futures ð most recently guiding the district in implementing the first 
phase of its 1-to-1 technology plan that placed Chromebooks in the hands of all middle school 
students this year. And under her direction, the district began work to phase in air conditioning for our 
elementary schools without placing the burden on our taxpayers. Dr. Sullivan has also been an 
advocate for fair school funding reform, ensuring that not only does District 204 not lose crucial state 
funding, but that all districts in Illinois have fair funding opportunities.ò You can access Dr. Sullivan's 
contract online at www.ipsd.org once it has been signed.. 

-0- 
In 2009, Indian Prairie District 204 began a program to repurpose older computers that are 
scheduled to be replaced throughout our schools. The computers, typically 5-7 years old, are 

inspected, cleaned, repaired, and software is installed before they are given to 
low-income families. Through a unique partnership with a local technology 
company, student volunteers receive training to perform the work. Since the 
program began, student volunteers have repurposed more than 1,600 
computers. The cost to refurbish each laptop is less than a cup of coffee at 
Starbucks and is covered through support from the Indian Prairie Educational 

Foundation. By repurposing older computers, the district is able to provide 
families with a resource that directly helps students. 

-0- 
The flu shot season has begun. If you are in the VA Healthcare System you can always get the shot 

at any VA healthcare facility but now it is even easier for you. 

Walgreens will be providing flu shots at the VFW Post on October 13th for those desiring to get one.  
Shots will be available from 5:45 to 6:45 pm, just before the VFW meetings those months. Walgreens 
will bill your insurance for the shot so be sure to bring your prescription and medical insurance cards.  
If you have Medicare Part A/B, bring that card as well.  For those without insurance, shots will be given 
for free, but you will have to sign a voucher stating you are currently uninsured. 

Additionally,  through March 31, 2017, all veterans enrolled in the VA health care system can receive 
free flu shots at any Walgreens or Duane Reade pharmacy. The joint outreach health initiative is 
designed to help serve veterans closer to where they reside. Veterans must bring their VA 
identification cards with them, as well as another photo ID, and complete a short four-question 
application, which will be used to automatically update their VA Electronic Health Records. No 
appointments are necessary. 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001JkZesTEYlx1DKP4dAAwj8ygDY49EZedJ9b9GwdOCAbrMiiuXFJPztKiMTm9vPC-PjEr6a4oylUbt84JpBatYCtcLprjLh_-d66rrTUS43cpNOv8Vgx0z8RmVfZ7b8p8uRFHxuAh32lf_z3gchkgzrz3xv8uQvtNLmmcHAJCg0KBnuSt0tAQTbd9GWadoYThoJXmJ2K1b4ds=&c=n9L_hvUAiMkhH-bq_ZgfpTuJgd6qh8AKm1Rq_vbSQQ-krm1P4LBPkA==&ch=-8ERkNCLUwFW2jgi8hfBoA37hlSJ6hvTrsyPxP5AHtNn9U302jP0Xw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001JkZesTEYlx1DKP4dAAwj8ygDY49EZedJ9b9GwdOCAbrMiiuXFJPztKiMTm9vPC-PVnZVV7cCTnJOw8tZV3wlcyWygRqB-EMs8V4HAU-6O9FgfEj4aZR43Lm0J5mDFoDWNsG0_Hw_xu7k9KNMjbCzSlnB5kSwzeym7zyvTrqpA7qf7PCsQKrGABz8_nNPU8mR&c=n9L_hvUAiMkhH-bq_ZgfpTuJgd6qh8AKm1Rq_vbSQQ-krm1P4LBPkA==&ch=-8ERkNCLUwFW2jgi8hfBoA37hlSJ6hvTrsyPxP5AHtNn9U302jP0Xw==
http://www.ipsd.org/


  

11 

The NAHC Monthly Newsletter is a tool for communicating to and within our member associations.  Please feel free to reproduce 

any newsletter content in your own Association newsletters. 

-0- 
Prescription Painkillers: The Accidental Road to 
Addiction videos are now available as part of 
ParentsMatterToo's educational prescription 
drug videos. Please share these 3-minute videos 
with your families, friends and neighbors. 

¶ Monitor, Secure, Dispose details practical steps on how to monitor, secure, and safely dispose 
of prescription drugs. 

¶ Prescription Drugs and the Teen Party Culture focuses on reasons teens experiment with 
drugs, presence of drugs in our schools, and warning signs that teens might be involved with 
drugs. 

¶ From Rx to Heroin explains the road from prescription painkillers to heroin addiction and 
features the Naperville Police Department's Connect to Life program that connects persons 
with addiction disorders with a sobriety coach. 

¶ What Do You Want Parents to Know? features the voices of young people in recovery and 
their message to parents and the community-at-large.  

Go to http://www.parentsmattertoo.org/prescription-drug-videos to view them with your teen! 
-0- 

The City of Naperville repairs and replaces sidewalks on a cost-sharing basis. For residential 
sidewalks, the city pays 60 percent and the resident pays 40 percent. For non-residential sidewalks, 
the cost is split 50-50 between the city and property owner. 

The deadline to apply for the 2017 sidewalk 
improvement program is October 31. Call (630) 420-
6100, Option 4, to apply. A city inspector will evaluate 
your sidewalk to see if it qualifies. To be eligible, one of 
the following conditions must exist: 

¶ Walks must be sunken or risen to a height 
difference of one inch or more between sections: 

¶ Broken or separated into three or more pieces 
¶ 50 percent or more of the surface deteriorated 

For more details and to download the program reimbursement guidelines, go to 
http://www.naperville.il.us/projects-in-naperville/sidewalk-removal-and-replacement-program.  

-0- 
The October 2016 Parents Use Your Power Newsletters have information parents can use 
including for Parents of High School Students: How to Help Your Teen to Cope Strong. Teenagers 

learn from adults how to manage having a bad day. Parents who unwind while modeling healthy 
outlets for stress, give independent teens ideas. 

Parents of Middle School l Students should check out 
Inspiring True Competence in Your Adolescent. 

Competence is the foundation of Resilience.  Without 
genuine competence, it can be difficult to build other sills 
of resilience like confidence, character, control or coping.  
Use this monthôs Parentôs Use Your Power newsletter to 
help you guide your child toward achieving competence 
and building resilience.  

Remember, Knowledge is Power. No person is competent at everything. WE should always strive to 
be OUR best, but we are not always going to be THE best.  Use this monthôs PowerTalk for Families 
to guide you as you learn to evaluate each family memberôs competence and work together to build or 
strengthen skills in each other. Go to http://thepowerofchoice.info/6-8/parents/powertalk-for-families 
for more. 

-0- 

http://www.parentsmattertoo.org/prescription-drug-videos
http://www.naperville.il.us/projects-in-naperville/sidewalk-removal-and-replacement-program
http://thepowerofchoice.info/6-8/parents/powertalk-for-families
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SMOKY SEWERS? - In an effort to detect sanitary sewer line defects in the area shown in gray on the 

adjacent map where monitoring shows large amounts of ground water and rain entering the system, 
and the utility believes smoke testing is the right approach for this part of the City, which includes 5th 
Avenue neighborhood, Columbia Estates, Spring Hill, Pheasant Glen, Iroquois Commons, Yorkshire 
Manor, Fontenaix, Charlestown Woods, Huffman Street and the neighborhood south of Chicago and 
north of Hillside, the City of Naperville and RJN Engineering Group is performing smoke testing, 
weather permitting, through October. The darker shaded area is scheduled for next year. 

Smoke testing involves air combined with non-toxic smoke being forced into the sewer lines to 
disclose the location of leaks and improper connections to storm water systems. Smoke can be seen 
coming up out of the ground where there are defects in the lines. Smoke testing also identifies roof 
drains, patio drains and footing drains that are connected to the sanitary sewer system. 

Smoke will not enter buildings unless there is 
defective plumbing or drain traps are dried 
up (so make sure to pour some water into 
your basement floor drain and donôt be like 
our newsletter editor who forgot all about the 
floor drain hidden under the washing 
machine and got a smoly kitchen as a 
reminder). It is expected ï and normal ï for 
smoke to come out of a sewer vent stack on 
the roof of a home during the test. The 
smoke is non-toxic, creates no fire hazard, 
leaves no residue, dissipates quickly and is 
harmless, although those with respiratory 
issues may wish to take extra precautions 
such as leaving the home for a few hours 
until testing is complete.  

-0- 
Recent Police reports included an alarming increase in motor vehicle related burglaries and thefts 
in Naperville neighborhoods. Whether the ñFelony Lane Gang,ò teenagers taking advantage of a crime 
of opportunity, or other miscreants, a common thread through many police reports was unlocked 
vehicles, with, in many cases, keys left in the car. Additionally, a recent spate of home burglaries 
included many homes left unlocked. Another issue has been people levaing purses, wallets, and other 
valuables in plain sight on front seats, almost an invitation to break a window and grab the goodies. 

With all of the publicity we have received lately as an affluent community and a great place to live, the 
ñwelcomeò sign seems to have been hung out for those wanting to grab a share of our community 
wealth. Naperville is a very safe community, 
and we have a great Police Department, but 
this does not mean that we should ignore 
common sense precautions to keep our homes 
and neighborhoods safe. There is a reason cars 
can be locked, that garage doors should be 
kept closed, and why the doors to your house 
all have locks ï whatôs your excuse for not 
using them? If you see someone or something out of the ordinary ï 911 is there to help! 

-0- 
In conjunction with the work being done to replace an aging water main on the south 
side of Ogden Avenue that began in July, Wisconsin Street was closed to all traffic 
on Thursday, September 29. Pending weather or unforeseen circumstances, this 
street closure is expected to last one week. During the closure, Wisconsin Street will 
be inaccessible to and from Ogden Avenue. Residents should use Plank Road as the 
alternate route. Motorists are urged to use caution and allow additional time when 
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traveling in this area.  

As part of the larger project, the 2 eastbound lanes between Columbia and Wisconsin streets will continue 
to be narrowed to 1 lane from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. on weekdays, unless otherwise noted. Pending unforeseen 
circumstances, the Ogden Avenue construction project should be completed by the end of October. 

-0- 

The Naperville Police Department's Communications Section 
recently presented a $565 check to the American Foundation for 
Suicide Prevention after completing a successful second round of 

"Charity Dress Down Days." 

Aimed at giving back to the community and enhancing a team 
atmosphere in the Communications Section, "Charity Dress Down 
Days" allow staff members to wear approved "dress down" apparel 
once a month in exchange for a $5 donation to a charity voted on by 
all those participating. 

Six months of collections garnered $565 for this period's chosen charity, the American Foundation for 
Suicide Prevention, an organization 
that creates a culture that's smart 
about mental health through 
education and community programs, 
develops suicide prevention through 
research and advocacy and provides 
support for those affected by suicide. 

-0- 
Petitions for candidacy for the 
2017 Naperville municipal election 
are available in the City Clerkôs 
Office at the Naperville Municipal 
Center, 400 S. Eagle St.  

To qualify as a candidate, you must 
be a registered voter of the City of 
Naperville and have resided within 
the corporate limits of the City for at 
least one year. Petitions for 
nomination are filed with the City 
Clerkôs Office. The filing period will 
take place from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
Monday, November 21, 2016, 
through Monday, November 28, 
2016, excluding weekend days.  

Up for 2017 election are the four two-
year City Council positions that were 
elected into office in 2015. The terms 
for these positions will now be four 
years in order to return to staggered 
terms. The remaining half of Council 
will be up for election in 2019. 

A Consolidated Primary Election will be held Tuesday, February 28, 2017, if more than 4 candidates 
file for each Council position. The Consolidated Election will take place on Tuesday, April 4, 2017. 

For more information regarding obtaining a petition for candidacy, please contact the City Clerkôs 
Office at (630) 305-5300. 

-0- 
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Petition packets for the 2017 Naperville Park District Board of Park Commissioners election 

arel ready for pickup by interested Park Board candidates beginning Friday, September 16, 2016. 
Packets may be picked up from 8:00 a.m. -4:00 p.m., Monday through Friday at the Park District 
Administration Building at 320 W. Jackson Ave. at the desk of Jacki Stern, Executive Administrative 
Assistant/Local Election Official. 

Four positions will be up for election on April 4, 2017; newly elected commissioners will serve four-
year terms. mThose who wish to run for a seat on the Board must be at least 18 years of age and a 
Naperville Park District resident for at least one year prior to the election. 

Bill Eagan, Gerry Heide, Mike Reilly and Kirsten Young hold the four Board positions that will expire in 
April 2017. Marie Todd, Rich Janor and Jim Ensign were elected in 2015 to serve through 2019. 

Potential candidates are allowed to circulate petitions beginning Tuesday, September 20.  A minimum 
of 288 signatures ðtwo percent of the 14,372 ballots cast in the last Park District electionðare 
required to complete the Nonpartisan Petition for Nomination. 

Official filing dates are Monday through Friday, December 12 through 16 and Monday, December 19. 
-0- 

Due to changes mandated by a recent US 
Supreme Court decision, some municipal 
sign ordinance limits are 
unconstitutional. Essentially the court 

determined that regulations needed to be 
content neutral. Whereas existing codes 
across the country may, for instance, 
have a specific requirement for real estate 
signs (e.g. area, height, location), that 
differs from time and temperature signs, 
that differs from political signs, etc. that 
practice was deemed unconstitutional by 
the U.S. Supreme Court. The bottom line 
is, if you need to read the content of a 
sign to know what requirements apply to 
it, the ordinance is content specific and 
unacceptable.  

Naperville City Staff has been working to 
revise the current code to bring it into 
compliance with the judicial mandates. 
Among the changes will be fewer limits on 
what signs can say, but there may be new 
regulations on the size and number of 
signs. This is important to homeowners as 
it may directly impact what you, or your 
neighbor, can place on your lawns 
including signs providing advertising, 
supporting causes and candidates, or 

maybe even bragging about your kids. For businesses the proposals can also impact ability to present 
a message. 

The proposed Sign Code (and more) has been posted on-line at:  http://www.naperville.il.us/projects-
in-naperville/sign-code/. There is also an exercise (part of the ñand moreò) for interested persons to 
weigh in on the sizes desired for temporary signs. Additionally, a display has been placed in the 
Municipal Center lobby for interested persons to view and offer their ideas. 

A Public Information Meeting has been scheduled from 6-8pm on October 25 in Council Chambers. 
Staff anticipates going to Plan Commission on November 16 and to City Council in December. 

http://www.naperville.il.us/projects-in-naperville/sign-code/
http://www.naperville.il.us/projects-in-naperville/sign-code/
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Mark Your Calendar  

¶ The Naperville Police and Fire Departments Public Safety Open House will be held from 10 
a.m. to 2 p.m. on Saturday, October 1. This must-see, all-ages event on Naperville's Public Safety 

Campus, 1380 Aurora Ave. will include a variety of activities and demonstrations including an auto 
extrication and simulated DUI arrest along with a helicopter exercise, a K-9 demonstration, a SRT 
(Special Response Team) tactical demonstration and a flashover fire demonstration. A large display of 
Fire and Police vehicles and equipment will also be on-site. The 1924 Ahrens-Fox, Napervilleôs second 
piece of motorized fire apparatus has been fully restored and will also be proudly displayed. 

¶ Representative Kifowit is sponsoring a Kid Expo and Touch -A-Truck event for children and 
their families on October 1st from 10 a.m. until 2 p.m. at the Phillips Park Aquatic Center, 828 
Montgomery Rd, Aurora, in the North and South parking lots located off Howell Rd. This is an 

opportunity for families to be 
active and have fun 
together, and I believe it is 
important to bring back basic 
family bonding experiences; 
Also, families will have a 
chance to interact with our 
first responders and learn 
what they do for our 
community. This free event 
open to the public will foster 
an opportunity for families to 
spend the day having fun, 
while learning about a 
variety of things. Some of 
the participants that will be 
at the event are; SciTech - 
providing a free activity for 
the kids, Studio Nafisa - is 
offering free art projects for 
the kids to create, 
and Engineering for Kids - 
will be handing out free 
catapult kits. The Aurora 
Fire and Police Department 
will have various emergency 
vehicles for the public to 
experience and the Illinois 
State Police will have the 
Seatbelt Convincer and K-9 
Unit, and there will be much, 
much more. Food will be 
available via Gobble Dogs 

Food Truck. For more information, please contact Kifowit's full-time constituent service office by calling 
630-585-1308, by email at Stephanie.Kifowit@att.net or by visiting www.ILDistrict84.com. 

¶ The first Indian Prairie School District 204 Marching Band Showcase will be held from 2 to 5 

pm on October 1 at Metea Valley High School. The Marching Bands from Neuqua Valley, Waubonsie 
Valley and Metea Valley High Schools will perform their pre-game and half-time shows in front of 
friends, family, community and renowned clinicians. Don't miss this first-ever opportunity to see all 
three District 204 high school marching bands perform in one stadium. 

¶ The October meeting of the Naperville Community Garden Club will be Monday October 3 at 

7:00 PM.  The meeting will be held at the Knox Presbyterian Church at 1105 Catalpa Lane in 

mailto:Stephanie.Kifowit@att.net
http://www.ildistrict84.com/
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Naperville.  The presentation will be "The Many Ways of Preserving Your Bounty" by Paul Virant of Vie 
Restaurant. Paul studied at the Culinary Institute of America in Hyde Park, NY and has worked at 
some of the nation's most famous restaurants, including Charlie Trotters, Ambria, Everest and 
Blackbird. In 2004 he opened Vie restaurant in Western Springs utilizing his innovative methods of 
canning and preserving. He has also competed on "Iron Chef America." There will be a short meeting 
followed by light refreshments prior to the presentation. The meeting is open to the public and is free 
of charge.For more information: www.napervillecommunitygardeners.org 

¶ Neuqua Valley High School's Theater Department presents The Snow Queen at 7 pm on 
Thursday, October 6 and Friday, October 7, and at 3 and 7 pm on Saturday, October 8. Inspired 
by Hans Christian Andersen's story, The Snow Queen is the story of Gerda and Cei, best friends who 
must overcome obstacles in order to be together. When Cei is bewitched to help the Snow Queen fix 
her mirror, Gerda must travel through the four seasons to save him and their world from a perpetual 
winter. The production is inspired by Vivaldi's Four Seasons movement and contains original musical 
compositions, lyrical dance, spectacular seasonal changes and snow! Tickets are available at the door 
for $8 for children and $11 for adults. 

¶ Families will have a chance to enjoy some good food, good music, meet some furred and 
feathered critters, and learn about life on a farm during The 
Conservation Foundationôs Fall Festival on Sunday, 
October 9 from 11 a.m. to 4 p.m. This free event offers many 
activities for kids including a petting zoo and pony rides for a 
nominal fee. Visitors can take a farm tour to learn about 
sustainable initiatives at McDonald Farm, where nearly 30% of 
clean renewable energy is produced to keep things going on 
this beautiful 60-acre farmstead using sunlight and wind. A 
raptor presentation offers a close-up view of these native birds 

and children will get a chance to meet a monarch butterfly and learn about its amazing life cycle and 
migration habits. Visitors can also find out about native landscaping and how to conserve rainwater 
using rain barrels, which will be available for purchase along with oak trees to help the environment. 
Live music by local musicians, food available for purchase, and plenty of room to enjoy an autumn 
afternoon under the shade trees make this one of the Farmôs most treasured events. McDonald Farm 
is at 10S404 Knoch Knoll Rd., Naperville, with free parking 

¶ ACTHAôs Fall North Expo will be Saturday, October 15 from 

8am ï 1pm at the Renaissance Chicago North Shore (Northbrook). 
Exchange ideas with association board members, Find solutions to the 
biggest issues impacting community associations. Meet 
representatives from legal, financial services, construction firms & 
more. Early Bird Registration ends Wednesday, October 12. For more 
information and to register, go to https://condoeducation.org.  

¶ The Naperville Citizens Appreciate Public Safety (CAPS) Fire 
Department Recognition Dinner will take place at 6 p.m. on Thursday, October 20 at Meson 
Sabika, 1025 Aurora Ave. Space is limited and tickets are available for purchase for $25 at the Fire 

Department, 1380 Aurora Ave., or by calling Ruthi 
Sommers at (630) 305-5900. For more information on 
CAPS, visit www.napervillecaps.com or 
www.naperville.il.us/caps.  

¶ Join a unique evening to support Naper 
Settlementôs Agricultural Interpretive Center at the Barn 
Raising Benefit on Nov. 5 at 6 pm at 523 S. Webster St., 

Naperville, IL. This special night will feature a preview of 
the center, which aims to preserve our regionôs rich 
agricultural history. Guests will enjoy cocktails and a 
beautiful, locally sourced farm-to-table dinner by green 
restaurant and caterer Big Delicious Planet. Tickets are 

$250 each. To reserve tickets or for more information, please contact Nata-Leigh Preas at 














